Pack Leader & Parent Meeting

Meeting Minutes

November 13, 2006

Attendees:  
Natalie Kuehn, Kevin Kuehn, Roger Roberts, Bo Aldridge, Russ Rosburg, Lisa Breder, Becky Aldridge, Scott Alvar, Tracy Walker

Becky Aldridge opened the meeting with a welcome.
Becky informed the leaders about vacant pack positions:  Committee Chairperson, Pack Committee Members, Membership/Registration Chairperson, Training Chairperson, Webelos I Den Leader, Assistant Webelos I Den Leader.  In addition to these positions, the following annual event point of contact positions are vacant:  Christmas Pack Meeting Special Guest, Scout Sunday Service, Blue and Bold Banquet, Candy Bar Sales, Scouting for Food, Crossover, Day Camp, Webelos Camps.  Leaders are to encourage parents to fill the positions.
Becky asked the leaders if they needed any forms or paperwork.  No requests for paperwork.
Becky reviewed the pack calendar.  She requested that the Blue and Gold Banquet be moved from February 24, 2007 to February 17, 2007.
Natalie Kuehn reported that the popcorn had been delivered to her home.  Delivery to the pack will take place on November 14, 2006.  Leaders and parents should encourage Scouts to deliver immediately.  Natalie reviewed popcorn accounts receivable.

Becky reported that she ordered a 7’ Christmas Tree to be displayed at the Columbia Mall and given to a family in need.  All den ornaments should be brought to the Pinewood Derby on November 18.  The theme is a “Handcrafted Christmas”.  The LISTEN Center provides lights; however, garland will need to be purchased by the pack. 

Russ Rosburg and Roger Roberts updated the leaders on the Pinewood Derby.  Registration and impound is Friday, November 17, 2006 from 6 pm to 8 pm at the Prairie Rose Chapel.  The Pinewood Derby is Saturday, November 18, 2006 from 10 am to 1 pm at the Prairie Rose Chapel.  Medals and trophies have been purchased.  Dens owe the pack $10.  A lunch including a hot dog, chips, drink and cake will be sold for $2.00.  Becky will solicit the Boy Scouts for assistance with the lunch.
Becky informed the leaders about Engineering Day at NDSU.  Reservations are due by November 15.

Becky reported that 23 adults and 29 Scouts are attending the Scouting Outing at the Ralph Engelstad Arena on December 16, 2006.  She reported that about 5-6 Scouts are attending without a parent; as such, parents should be aware of who the Scouts are and keep an eye on them.  All Scouts must be in uniform at the game.  Scouts can remove bells, whistles and colors.
There is no pack meeting in November due to the Pinewood Derby.  The December theme changed from “Cubs in Shining Armor” to “Christmas”.   Instead, the “Cubs in Shining Armor” will be used for crossover in May.  Becky discussed the possibility of purchasing Space Derby kits as a gift from Santa.  The December pack meeting assignments are as follows:

December 20, 2006

Opening/Prayer/Flags/Closing
Webelos I


Song




Bears


Skits and/or Run-Ons


Tigers and Santa


Raffle




Wolves


Set Up/Tear Down


Webelos II

The theme for January’s pack meeting is “Poles Apart”.  The pack meeting for January is January 31, 2007.  

Becky noted that advancements are not due as there is no pack meeting in November.  Becky proposed that the pack only purchase belt loops one time as a Cub and one time as a Webelos.  Scouts can still earn it more than one time, but the pack will not pay for the loop.  After a short discussion it was decided that the Pack would only purchase the Belt Loops one time and after that it would be up to the parents to purchase the belt Loops.  The leaders concurred.  
Russ Rosburg gave the Treasurer’s Report.


Statement Balance
$  398.44

Register Balance*
$5584.72


Petty Cash

$    62.00

*Balance includes money due for popcorn.  Russ requested a third signor on the account.  Natalie Kuehn will serve as the third signor.

Becky reported that the pack had received a $200 donation from the First Sergeants to be used toward arts and crafts supplies.  Any suggestions for supplies should be given to Becky.

Please remind leaders that the annual Youth Protection Training is due January 1, 2007.

The next Roundtable Meeting is December 14, 2006 at Holy Family Catholic Church at 7:00 pm.  The Roundtable Meeting in January is January 11, 2006.
The next Leader’s Meeting is December 18, 2006 at 6:00 pm.  The Leader’s Meeting in January is January 22, 2007.
Respectfully Submitted,
Tracy Walker
